	[image: image1.png]



	TOWN OF HOPEDALE

78 Hopedale Street - P.O. Box 7

Hopedale, Massachusetts 01747
Tel: 508-634-2203     Fax: 508-634-2200


	Finance Committee



January 8th, 2020 Meeting Minutes
6:00 pm, Atria Draper Place
The Chair Called the Meeting to Order at 6:00 pm
Attendees:

Finance Committee


S. Hockenbury -Chair


D. Piatt, E Callahan, K Hopkins, C. Strapponi, D. Comastra

Administrator

B. Reed


Council on Aging


C. Mullen

Events:
The Director of the Council on Aging (COA), Carol Mullen, presented her budget proposal.

The COA would mainly be level funding expenses, and salary line items were given a placeholder number awaiting the outcome of contract negotiations.  The COA also presented information on volunteer hours, and services that are given to the COA as examples of how they serve the seniors of Hopedale beyond the capacity of their funding.

The Interim Town and Administrator, along with the COA and the Finance Committee then discussed a dispute of repairs in the town hall where a pipe had burst in the Curiosity Shoppe.  It was determined the maintenance would be paid out of the town hall maintenance line item, but a new agreement for the space should be written up.
The Interim Town Administrator then made two requests of the committee to fund from the reserve fund, $5000 to the town administrator line item to pay the still to be named new administrator at the market-determined rate of $110,000 (prorated), and $7600 to drain an underground tank that had been out of use for an unknown number of years.

The committee voted unanimously to approve both requests.

The Interim Town Administrator then spent some time discussing his concerns about the town hall, and the need to renovate the building.  Additionally, there are concerns with some cost overruns in a couple of line items, mainly fire department maintenance, health insurance, and trash collection.  The library roof project may also be more expensive than initially considered, and work is being done there to get a better estimate.
Finally, the committee discussed the schedule for the upcoming round-robin meetings with the other departments in town on January 18th.

The Chair called the meeting to Adjournment at 8:00 pm
